
Palmer Township ESC – Meeting Minutes 
 
 
 

Environmental Steering Committee April 23, 2014 
 
Attendees:  Terry Cooper, Tom Dittmar, Tom Ganssle, Nancy Nicholas, Cindy Oatis (Recycling 
Coordinator), and Rob Reese. 
 
Meeting opened:  approximately 7:10 PM 
 
Approval of Minutes: March 26 minutes approved unanimously; Rob R. motioned to approve, seconded by 
Tom D. 
 
Recycling Coordinator Report: (1) Recycling Center at Hartley Ave. is showing an increase in yard waste 
recycling, single-stream items are not increasing.  (2) The Township is not moving on changes to Hartley 
Ave. Recycling Center at this time. 
 
Old Business: (1) Motion to re-open the Vice-Chair vacancy by Tom G., seconded by Terry. Tom G. 
nominated John Marks to the position, Tom D. seconded. Approved unanimously.  (2) Great American 
Clean-Up on May 10, from 8:30AM-12noon. Meet at the Boat Launch and work west on the D&L Trail. Rob 
will put up posters. Ask Brenda to put information on Township website. 
 
New Business: (1) Household Hazardous Waste event at NCC on May 31.  (2) Heath G. resigning from 
committee.  (3) Lehigh Valley Planning Commission has a new project “Economic Return on Environment.”   
 
Adjourn: 8:15PM Terry C. motions to adjourn meeting; seconded by Tom D.  Approved unanimously. 
 
Next Meeting:  The next meeting is scheduled for May 28, 2014 at 7:00 PM at the Township Library 
conference room. 
Minutes submitted by Terry Cooper and approved May 28, 2014. 


